EXTRAORDINARY REGENERATION AND PROPERTY COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Meeting held in the Council Chamber, Swale House, East Street, Sittingbourne, ME10 3HT on Monday, 26 September 2022 from 8.20 pm - 8.50 pm.

PRESENT: Councillors Cameron Beart, Monique Bonney (Chair), Lloyd Bowen, Richard Darby, Tim Gibson (Substitute for Councillor Simon Clark), James Hall, Angela Harrison, James Hunt, Elliott Jayes (Substitute for Councillor Sarah Stephen), Paul Stephen, Eddie Thomas, Roger Truelove, Tim Valentine and Mike Whiting.

OFFICERS PRESENT: Billy Attaway and Joanne Johnson.

OFFICERS PRESENT (Virtually): Jo Millard.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE (Virtually): Councillor Steve Davey.

APOLOGIES: Simon Clark, Peter Marchington and Sarah Stephen.

323 Emergency Evacuation Procedure

The Chair outlined the emergency evacuation procedure.

324 **Declarations of Interest**

Councillor Cameron Beart declared a Disclosable Non-Pecuniary Interest in respect of Item 4 Queenborough Guildhall, as he was a member of Queenborough Parish Council.

Councillor Richard Darby declared a Disclosable Non-Pecuniary Interest in respect of Item 4 Queenborough Guildhall, as he was a member of Queenborough Parish Council.

325 Queenborough Guildhall

The Head of Regeneration and Property introduced the report which focussed on a specific example within SBC Property portfolio, the Queenborough Guildhall. She said that the Guildhall condition was assessed in 2018 and the overall condition of the building was graded 'B' and the surveyor's assessment was attached as Appendix A in the report. The Head of Regeneration and Property highlighted to the committee paragraph 2.4 of the report which set out the works that had been completed on the Guildhall already.

The chair reminded Members that a decision on the Property Condition Survey which included Queenborough Guildhall had already been made in the previous Regeneration and Property Committee meeting held at 7 pm that evening. Members were invited to make comments, which included:

- Concerned that the survey conducted in 2018 was not done properly as it referenced the Guildhall having cavity walls which it did not;
- the building was in need of urgent works:
- some of the works identified in 2.4 had not been fully completed even though the report indicated otherwise;
- officers needed to make sure they inspected the works to see if they were done correctly; and

Regeneration and Property Committee Monday, 26 September 2022

- could the Council look at 'giving up' some of the buildings on the portfolio to Parish and Town Councils to look after in the future.

In response, the Head of Regeneration and Property responded to say that the Property Condition survey due to be undertaken in 2023 was key to ensuring that the Guildhall had the appropriate works it needed. She added that the surveys would help the Property team assess which buildings needed the most urgent repairs.

The Chair proposed the recommendation as set out in the report and this was seconded by Councillor Cameron Beart.

Resolved:

(1) That the inclusion of Queenborough Guildhall in the recommended programme of Condition Surveys (under consideration in a separate report) be supported by the Committee.

Chair

Copies of this document are available on the Council website http://www.swale.gov.uk/dso/. If you would like hard copies or alternative versions (i.e. large print, audio, different language) we will do our best to accommodate your request please contact Swale Borough Council at Swale House, East Street, Sittingbourne, Kent, ME10 3HT or telephone the Customer Service Centre 01795 417850.

All minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting of the Committee/Panel